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Meeting Minutes
Facilities Study Committee

Wednesday September 30, 2015
In attendance:  Phil Mighdoll, Chris Conway, Lisa Drexhage, Beth Mellor, Sue Shanahan, Nina Nazarian
· Review and approve minutes of last meeting
· Minutes unanimously approved with minor corrections/clarification
·  Brief updates:

·   Fire/Security Alarms (conversation with David Oles)
· Report by Phil of discussion w D Oles.  D.Oles stated that what he quoted was designed to meet code.  If “out of code” bare bones system is decided, please do not consider that a recommendation from him.
· D.Oles recommends using plans for other buildings, defer Princeton Center if needed based on cost at this time.
· Other buildings a couple thousand each, would be worth investment.  Bagg hall – a bit more
· Chris: Nat’l Elec Code he believes states that systems must be hard-wired to meet code.
· Is wireless now an acceptable option? If not then costs may be higher.
· Nina:  recommend put out bid for request for qualifications for fire system and see what comes back.  Focus on other buildings, but include Princeton Center in request for bids.
· A lot of other projects on plate (roof, chimney/flue, walkways, masonry etc.)  – some of these will likely be deferred to further year including the fire alarms upgrades. 
· This committee has done research and provided the information, but now in hands of TA/Selectboard
· Were we OK prior to the dispatch transfer?  Is there funding left in  the fund used for regionalization  to add the overlooked piece (callout/annunciator).
   
· Bagg Hall roof repairs (status)
· J.Skypeck has sent over scope of work and specs to Nina.  Phil, Steve, Chris are reviewing for feedback.
· Base bid (East side) and alternate bids (turret,  north, west, south, wind/rainproof louvers, high temp ice/water shield on East side are being addressed, so work can be managed from a financial standpoint.  
· Bids scheduled to be avail 10/7, bid opening 10/22. BOS mtg planned for 10/23 to award and sign contract.
·   Heating systems maintenance contract & Bagg Hall chimney/cap (status)
· Steve provided info to Nina, details finalized from Phil.  Nina looking to delegate writing of this contract/bid due to office priorities.  Phil Mighdoll has volunteered to assist.
·    Bagg Hall masonry repairs – on hold until next year?
· Likely project deferred to next year based on funding.  Chris still recommends doing chimney to roofline.  He conferred w/ R.James Restoration – who agreed.  Deferred work will be an issue in protecting roof from damage later.  
· Flue – Chris is following up with his mechanical contact.  Chris will come up to Bagg Hall and take photos for discussion.  
· Will this end up falling under maintenance/heating contract?  If so, will likely be deferred to future work. 
·  Review BOS charter – accomplishments, open issues, implications for      next steps
· Charter review
· Items 1-2 are complete per committee’s work
· Item 3 – will be addressed as part of the subsequent items.
· Princeton Center – heat tape should be revisited – get a couple contractors to do proposal.  
· Space needs and scenarios
· General brainstorming discussion on options for different scenarios of how to use/shuffle the buildings and functions.
· Draft planning chart for discussion has been provided for member review and input.
· Fire station – note – is there response time constraints for location?
· Is there town property behind Dingman park?
· Smith farm viability?
· Committee requested to review spreadsheet/brainstorm/feedback
· Adjourn  8:46pm
